
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes January 31, 2022 

=================================================================== 
          
Attendees: 

 Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

 Ken Kvacek, Committee Member 

 Kathleen Hale, Council Member 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:35 A.M. 

 

The previous minutes were approved at the January Council meeting. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 

 The service Garage door is being repaired by Action Door. There are currently no 

other problems with the Facilities. 

 

Old Business: 

 

 The carpet in Village Hall was discussed. It will be cleaned after receiving approval 

from the Mayor. 

 Shelving has been ordered for the storage room. The new shelves will allow for 

storage of holiday decorations. This will make room for the shower in the female 

officer’s locker room and declutter the space. 

 The Service Director had to leave the meeting. We will discuss improvements to the 

flagpole area at our next meeting. 

 

New Business: 

 

 State Bond Funding is available for Park improvements. We discussed 

improvements to the parking area and possible installation of permanent rest 

rooms. The Grant application is due on March 18, 2022.  Councilman Kvacek 

and Councilwoman Esposito will meet to create a Grant proposal for submission. 

 A Village newsletter needs to be readied for April publication. 

 The Cleveland Shakespeare Festival Director will be meeting with committee 

members in the next week. We hope to schedule a performance in the Park. 

 The 2022 schedule will be ready for the April newsletter. 

 Bentleyville has received a $500 grant from N.O.P.E.C. for community events. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 A.M. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito, Chairman 

                       


